

AYSO Region 10 Board Meeting Minutes

June 19th, 2019

In Attendance – K. Baranic, B. Caseres, A. Cha, J. Council, M. Dee, D. Donatoni, G. Ferguson, M. Heinze, j. Hernandez, J. Ignacio, J. Jacobson, D. Jahns, A. Lem, R. Lin, S. Mastan, W. Murdoch, R. Murdock, D. Olson, A. Rosalez, M. Wolff, S. Wollman, C. Wong.

Minutes – The minutes for the May meeting were approved.

Open Board Positions – B. Caseres introduced Dan Jahns as our new Division Coordinator for BU8. We have yet to find another CVPA. We really need one more as this is one of six required board positions but the work involved is too much for one person. The search for our new Regional commissioner continues... We need to find the candidate by September as we need to vote on the position at our October meeting. If we are unsuccessful, Area will appoint someone for us.

Registration - A. Lem reported we are currently at 1,567 registered players. This is a decrease of 200 from the same time last year. B. Caseres added 19U is really suffering this year. Players and parents in Upper division were very unhappy last year about the Wednesday night games which ended way too late for a school night. Each Div coordinator will receive a new list of your contacts from last year to in order to communicate and encourage sign ups. King and Queen of the Hill are invitational only this year. Date is Dec 14th. This should not be a surprise for any parent as it was noted on the registration paperwork this year. Please inform coaches as well. In order to be considered for playoffs, teams must meet the points required by refereeing games. B. Caseras also noted registered volunteers have not yet been charged the \$25.00 fee. Not sure if this is still a system issue or volunteers are just paying the fee and not yet complained to him.

Referee – C. Wong informed us that the dates for upcoming referee classes are already posted on our website. Signups will be done through AYSO U as any other class. He encouraged all D/C to note the dates and inform coaches at the upcoming meetings. M. Wolff mentioned that National is now allowing for paid referees at certain tournaments.

Uniform selection: To JJ's delight the winning jersey was Denmark! (M. Dee in the house at 7:30).

Division Coordinators – Paint will be delivered to the Highridge shed in mid-August. Fabian has been provided the mowing schedule for each field. New D/C's will need to be provided combo's for their sheds. New, updated spread sheets with all registered players will be e-mailed to each D/C next week.

Youth Volunteers – J. Jacobson reported there's been an interest from yot trainers who have contacted her and inquired about open spots in our competitive boys divisions. We will try to find divisions for them.

New Business –J. Council reported coach field sessions were not well attended last season. He suggested all D/C's strongly encouraged their coaches to attend. 12U and above all have mandatory field training for coaches. Out of the 11 attendees for the advanced coach clinic he put on last month in order to get the EXTRA coaches up to speed

only 7 PV coaches showed up. M. Dees gave us the update on the recent developments in our Adult League. We currently have 46 registered players. Games have been 11 v 11 for some time and very competitive, with the exception of J. Council who has been slacking off recently despite having no injuries. W. Murdoch reminded us that our Galaxy game this fall will be on September 21st. We reduced the ticket expense from 23K to 5K hence we only have 300 tickets this season. They will be distributed to Referees and board members. Parents will still have the ability to buy tickets online at a reduced price.

Next meeting is Aug 7th.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58 PM